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October 5, 2023
The Civil Service Commission met on Thursday, October 5, 2023 in the small Conference room on the third floor of the Municipal Building.  Those present at the meeting were Civil Service Commission members – Jeff Fort, Tom Kemp, Law Director Don Rasmussen, and Amy Hayslett, Administrative Assistant to the Commission. 
A. Approval of Minutes:

A motion was made by Tom Kemp to approve the minutes from the September 7, 2023 meeting.  Said motion was seconded by Jeff Fort, unanimously approved, motion carried and minutes adopted.
B.
The following was reported: 
Unfinished Business:
1.  The Dispatcher Lateral Transfer Policy was approved by the Commission. Tom Kemp made a motion to approve that was seconded by Jeff Fort, and unanimously approved. 
2. Discussion was had concerning the question of whether or not to pay any students involved in the work study program that the Civil Service Department is starting. After meeting with the appropriate members of the Millstream staff and businesses who utilize students in this capacity, Amy Hayslett recommending paying the students. In today’s job market the City will not garner the interest in the program that it desires without payment. The Commission Members agreed and are recommending that the City offer payment. Amy Hayslett will meet with the Auditor’s office, the Service-Safety Director, and Human Resources to begin accomplishing this task. 
New Business:
1. Jason Phillips, head of Water Department, inquired about making the Waterline Maintenance Worker I a licensed position – removing it from the Civil Service Testing requirement. When he brought the idea to his team they were against it. The Commissioners asked that Jason Phillips be invited to the next Civil Service Meeting to explain more about what the licensing is, and to just generally discuss the work and jobs of the Water Department.
2. Waterline Maintenance Worker Exam Results:


6 –Applications


2 – No Show


4 – Passed

3. Sewer Maintenance Worker Exam Results



6 – Applications




1 – No Show




5 – Passed

4. Discussion was had on changing the way Civil Service tests for the Sewer and Waterline Maintenance Worker positions. ORC 124.23 section D states, “tests may be written, oral, physical, demonstration of skill, or an evaluation of training and experiences shall be designed to fairly test the relative capacity of the persons examined to discharge the particular duties of the position for which appointment is sought.” Amy Hayslett explained that in order to get more applicants Civil Service needs to be more creative in the way it tests. For the Sewer and Waterline Maintenance Workers, in particular, the written test is an obstacle that dissuades many from applying. Discussion was had on the topic. The Commission is open to discussing new ways of testing as long as it is a fair, objective, and measurable standard. Most of the discussion centered around the idea of still doing a written exam, but basing the questions off of a training video, or demonstration. This way there is a “written” test to grade, but the questions are much more applicable to the job skills. The goal will be to make a test that is more relevant in showing the competency of the applicant to the job skills. It was noted that the “test” needs to measure the ability to learn, and not experience, since this is an entry-level position.
5.  Firefighter Exam results:

43 – Applications


 2 – Never signed up for Exam


11- Failed


28 – Passed

6. The Firefighter Physical Agility Exam will occur on October 14th. Applicants will be divided into two groups to provide a somewhat staggered start time in order to reduce the length of time an applicant waits before the exam.
7. The City Budget Meeting occurred on September 28th. Budget is due on October 26th. City Council Budget Meeting is on December 12th. 
8. The first Employee Retention Group meeting was held on September 28th and went well. Amy Hayslett attended and is hopeful that the group will be able to implement real change so that the City of Findlay can become an Employer of Choice in the area.
9. A Police Officer Exam will be given on October 12, 2023 with the Physical Agility to take place on October 25th.

10.
YTD Budget Report

The next meeting of the Civil Service Commission will be held at 11:30 a.m. on Thursday, November 2, 2023, in the small conference room located on the third floor of the Municipal Building.  
There being no further business to come before the Commission, a motion to adjourn was made by Jeff Fort and seconded by Tom Kemp.  Motion carried.
Respectfully submitted,
Amy Hayslett
Administrative Assistant
